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When I first opened the Fayetteville-Manlius High School web site, I was impressed by the sleek graphics and clean look of the site. It looked like a professional designer was hired to create their main graphic, and despite its flashy appearance, it loaded quicker than I anticipated. But, even with this positive first impression, I am assigning the site a grade of 11 out of 16 points.

The first criterion that I used to evaluate the site was visual appeal. A clean-looking and overall appealing site will make a visitor want to use or return to the site. The Fayetteville-Manlius site is visually appealing when you enter at the home page. The link buttons are obvious and the fonts (it appears to only have two) are large and clear. Once you leave the home page however, the appearance of the site fails.

Many of the pages that are linked to the home page do not follow the same layout or graphical theme. Although the fonts are easy to read throughout the site, most pages don’t have many graphics, and the links are more difficult to find. The one exception to this is the District Office page, which has a similar look and navigation technique. For the visual appeal category, I gave the site 3 out of 4 points.

The second criterion that I used in evaluating this site was content. At first, I assigned the site a 2 out of 4 for content, but then I stumbled onto the District Office link,  which opened up a world of information to me. This site had everything from lunch menus and prices to athletic calendars and board meeting minutes. It was difficult to find this information at first, because I had expected it to be linked to the high school’s home page. I also found links to art exhibits and was impressed (and moved) by the particular team effort of Nan Farady and Carolyn Coit. My final content evaluation was a 3 out of 4. Although it was difficult to find, a great deal of information was available.

The third criterion used in evaluating this web site was maintenance of the page. It was hard to tell how often the page had been updated because there was no “last updated” text on the pages. Most of the text on the site was grammatically correct, but it didn’t extend past the last school year, so it was outdated. I would imagine that school menus and athletic calendars would be updated frequently during the school year, but there is no way to judge this during the summer. The administrative portion of the site (school board meeting minutes) were current. The links that exist on the site were somewhat vague. To find most of the information, you have to click on the “District Office” link, but that isn’t obvious to the inexperienced visitor. I gave the site a 3 out of 4 for maintenance.

The final criterion was based on user friendliness. The site was difficult to navigate (the links were too vague), some pages loaded too slowly, and the visual appeal of many of the pages was not good. There was no consistency throughout the site, which makes it difficult for a visitor to understand the flow of information. I gave the site a 2 out of 3 for user friendliness.

Overall, I was able to find the information I needed on the Fayetteville-Manlius High School web page, but navigation was difficult. This main complaint and the fact that there was a lack of consistency were the main reasons for giving the site an overall score of 11/16.

